Hexagon Housing Association
Board of Management 

31 March 2015

Agenda item 16
Review of Residents’ Forum 

Report by the Operations Director 

	1. 
	Summary



	
	This report seeks approval for a brief – proposed by residents - for an external review of the Residents’ Forum. 



	2. 
	Recommendation 



	2.1 
	That the brief in Appendix 1 be approved including the proposed method for selecting a consultant to conduct the review. 


	2.2 
	It is proposed that the Lead Board member for Resident Involvement should be the Hexagon Board Member on the panel charged with selecting the consultant (subject to his availability.) 



	3.
	Background 



	3.1 
	The Board agreed in January to await the views of the Residents’ Forum before deciding on the brief for the proposed external review of that body. The Forum met on 4 March and considered a draft brief drawn up by a small working group of three of their members. A number of amendments were proposed and agreed at the meeting and the proposed brief is set out in Appendix 1. 



	3.2 
	The draft brief proposed by the Forum draws on but is different from the original draft brief proposed by officers. Officers are happy to recommend the brief proposed by the Forum. 


	3.3 
	One issue raised by a Board member at the last meeting was not discussed at the Forum which was the idea of the Co-op Forum, “HECMAF” being used in a consultative capacity as a model of good practice as a resident policy-making forum.  Although this idea was welcomed at the time, it became clear that residents on the Forum wanted to set the terms of the brief without any input from officers. This idea has therefore not been raised by officers with the Forum. 


	3.4 
	The minutes of the Residents Forum are attached for information in the usual way. (Appendix 2)


	3.5 
	The Forum has further proposed that the selection panel for the consultant to do the review comprises their working group (3 members) plus a member of Hexagon’s Board. This proposal is also recommended and officers suggest that it should be the lead Board member for Resident Involvement who represents the Board on the selection panel. 
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